
 

 
 
 UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
 REGION IX 

Underground Storage Tank Program Office 
           75 Hawthorne Street (WST-8) 

 San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
 

 
 

IN REPLY REFER TO WST-8 
AND SITE #SLR-028     

     Certified Mail: P 842 769 792 
 
Mr. Bhailal Patel 
Environmental Engineer 
Bureau of Indian Affairs 
Phoenix Area Office 
P. O. Box 10 
Phoenix, AZ   85001 
 
Dear Mr. Patel: 
 

This correspondence refers to the underground storage tank (UST) closure report 
prepared by Applied EnviroSolutions for the Bureau of Indian Affairs’ (BIA) irrigation site, located 
 in Scottsdale, Arizona, on land of the Salt River Pima-Maricopa Indian Community (SRPMIC). 
 

Our review of the closure documents and analytical results for 11 soil samples collected 
at the UST site indicates no hydrocarbon concentrations above appropriate EPA, Region IX or 
tribal soil cleanup levels, after 104 tons of contaminated soil were removed and disposed of in 
the Scottsdale permitted landfill. 
 

The information submitted has assisted EPA in assessing the status of this site, where  
one 10,000-gallon UST, one 5,000-gallon UST and two 500-gallon USTs were removed on July 
10, 1998.  This site does not appear to pose a current threat to human health and the 
environment.  EPA is not requiring further action at this time. 
 

 Please call Walt Guggenheimer at (415) 744-2094 if you have questions or need more 
information. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Lester Kaufman, Chief 
Underground Storage Tanks Program Office 

 
Enclosure 
  
cc: Morris Paukgana, Environmental Program, SRPMIC 

Veronica L. Murdock, Bureau of Indian Affairs  
Michael Welch, Indian Health Service  

 



 
 

Attachment: List of Contacts 
 
 
 
Morris Paukgana  
Environmental Program 
Salt River Pima-Maricopa Indian Community 
Route 1, Box 216 
Scottsdale, AZ 85256      (602) 850-8062 
 
Veronica L. Murdock, Superintendent 
Bureau of Indian Affairs, Salt River Agency 
P. O. Box 117 
Scottsdale, AZ  85256      (602)640-2842                
         
Mike Welch 
Indian Health Service 
10631 South- 61st Street, Suite 2 
Phoenix, AZ  85044     `  (602)592-0091 
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